## UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

AMERICAN SOCIETY FOR THE PREVENTION OF CRUELTY TO ANIMALS, et al.,

•

Plaintiffs,

:

v. : Case No. 03-2006 (EGS/JMF)

•

RINGLING BROS. AND BARNUM & BAILEY CIRCUS, et al.,

•

Defendants.

•

MOTION TO COMPEL DOCUMENTS SUBPOENAED FROM THE WILDLIFE ADVOCACY PROJECT AND MEMORANDUM OF POINTS AND AUTHORITIES IN SUPPORT THEREOF

## **EXHIBIT 3**

Katherine A. Meyer Meyer & Glitzenstein 1601 Connecticut Ave., N.W. Suite 700 Washington, D.C. 20009-1035 (202) 588-5206 (202) 588-5049 (fax)

This message is intended to be a confidential communication only to the person or persons to whom it is addressed, and may contain material protected by the attorney-client or attorney work-product privileges. If you have received the message in error, please delete the message and notify us immediately.

---- Original Message -----

From: <u>lisaw@aspca.org</u>
To: <u>Katherine A. Meyer</u>

Sent: Wednesday, November 05, 2003 2:54 PM

Subject: Re: Fw: Tom Rider pictures

Kathy - if Tom puts together a proposal (of his work) I can have our development folks run it past some of our high donors

"Katherine A. Meyer" <<u>Katherinemeyer@meyerglitz.com</u>>

11/05/2003 10:15 AM

"lisa weisberg" <<u>lisaw@aspca.org</u>>, "mike markarian"

To 
<<u>mmarkarian@fund.org</u>>, "Cathy Liss" <<u>cathy@AWlonline.org</u>>

Subject Fw: Tom Rider pictures

I am forwarding photos and comments from a grass roots group in Harrisburg re Tom's recent efforts; you can also view the NBC30 piece that aired in New Hampshire last week - by going to <a href="www.nbc30.com">www.nbc30.com</a> - I also have copies of the tape here.

I have also attached a copy of a fund-raising letter I sent from the Wildlife Advocacy Project on Tom's behalf to the woman who gave him his last grant (which is running out) - so that you can see what Tom has been doing over the last few months on his own for this cause. I just got a call from a Pittsburgh reporter who wants to interview him as well, and I have heard from several people that the 1 hour radio show he did in Bridgeport, CT was outstanding (it was supposed to be 1/2 hour, but Tom was doing so well - they expanded it to an hour).

All in all, I am personally very impressed with his efforts, his persistence, his ability to get some media coverage on this issue, and his total commitment to the lawsuit. I would very much like to keep him out there -- so if you guys have any ideas about how we can raise more funds for this effort please let me know. The funds can be contributed to our Wildlife Advocacy Project which is a C-3 organization - so they are tax deductible. He only needs about \$5,000 to keep him going for about 6 months.

Please check out the NBC piece - it is really excellent.